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June 2022 

 

Dear MJ Families, 
We are so grateful to be able to say goodbye to our 
students this year in person! Although we still 
experienced some COVID related challenges this year, we 
have had so many successes as well.  
Over the summer break, I do hope all of our MJ families 
have a chance to relax, reconnect with family and friends, 
and disconnect from their devices. We encourage all of 
our students to explore their passions and interests, to 
keep their bodies healthy with lots of play and exercise, 
and read all the books they can find.  
The school office will be closed July 1st and will re-open 
on Monday August 29th. Messages and email will not be 
retrieved until the office re-opens.  
See you in September 
Mme. Constable 
 

Term 2 Report Cards and Class Placements: 
Elementary Report Cards will be sent home with 
students on June 27th.  
Your child’s class and teacher information will be 
attached to the report card.  
The staff at MJ worked extremely hard to place students 
in classes for next year.  
The possibility for a class placement change will only be 
considered during the October re-organization process.  
 

WE SAY GOOD-BYE 
Each year brings changes to staff and this year is no 
exception.  We would like to thank our staff members 
that are currently preparing for new adventures and 
opportunities in HWDSB – Mlle. Romanidis, Mme. 
Nethersole and Mme. Samoilescu. Thanks for being a part 
of our MJ family this year. 
 

WE WELCOME 
Welcome Back to Mme. Cugino who has returned from 
her maternity leave.  
 

All MJ information for parents gets sent via email by our 
School Messenger system. Please make sure we have 
your correct email on file. Information is also posted on 
our website.  
 

Subscribe to the MJ website: 
http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/michaellejean/subscribe/ 
 
Reminder:  Bussing  
Each family will receive a letter in late August 
communicating bus services. Questions: 

https://www.hamiltonschoolbus.ca/ 
 
At the beginning of each school year, there are 
numerous forms for parents to complete. You can 
find these on the Parent Portal located on the 
HWDSB website. Please complete these forms as 
soon as possible in September.  
 

Looking ahead…… 

FIRST DAY is Tuesday September 6th, 2022. All 
students will proceed to the back playground 
where they will be greeted by their teacher.  

 

Bell Schedule 
Time                       Period 
8:50                          Entry 
8:50-9:50                 Period 1 
9:50-10:30              Period 2 
10:30-11:10              NB #1  
(Out 20 minutes/ Eat 20 minutes) 
11:10-12:00              Period 3 
12:00-12:50              Period 4 
12:50-1:30                NB #2  
(Out 20 minutes/ Eat 20 minutes)  
1:30-2:10                  Period 5 
2:10-3:10                  Period 6 
3:10                          Dismissal 
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